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Interested in sponsoring an issue of The Bulletin?  
Contact us to see how you can honor a loved one with this special gift.

Sweet Wishes 
for a  

Happy New Year 
5784

High Holy Day Pull Out Section in Center 
Registration for all Services are Online

From Broadcast to Podcast 
Celebrating our 100 year anniversary of being the very 
first Jewish service to be broadcast on the radio.  
 
Shabbat Service and Dinner (reserve online) 
Friday, September 8 

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/event/from-broadcast-to-podcast-shabbat-and-dinner.html


A Message From 
Cantor Short 

On the holiday of Passover, we ask ourselves - why is 
this night different from all other nights? We are         
encouraged to think deeper about our journey towards 
freedom and Jewish peoplehood. Now, as we head 
into the High Holy Days and the Jewish calendar year 
5784, I ask myself a similar question. How might this 
upcoming year be different from the years before?  
 

Here at Beth Emeth, our traditions are deeply rooted 
in legacy and history. As your new clergy team,          
Rabbi Weitzman and I are always looking to balance 
newness with the familiar. In my first month as cantor 
at Beth Emeth, I’ve already seen a glimpse of the   
beautiful heritage that you all take such pride in. 
Melodies that bring you comfort, prayers that touch 
your soul, and events that bring the whole community 
together as one Beth Emeth family. It is such a joy to 
witness this on a regular basis! Have no fear - the High 
Holy Days will be kept to the same standard of honor-
ing tradition (yes, Avinu Malkeinu will absolutely be 
the one you know and love), while Rabbi Weitzman 
and I also add a little bit of newness. So, here’s a little 
on what you can expect. 
 

During Rabbi Emeritus Shpeen’s wonderful tenure as 
Senior Rabbi of Beth Emeth, he read aloud the Rosh 
Hashanah Torah portion in both English and Hebrew. 
This year, we felt very strongly that all Torah read          

during the High Holy Days be chanted with trope - 
more specifically, chanted with High Holy Day trope.  

This means that the melodies you will 
hear while the Torah is being read will be 
different! The beauty and purpose of the 
Torah trope is to aid in the storytelling of 
our most ancient text.  
So, as you hear the new melody painting the picture 
of the Binding of Isaac, I invite you to close your eyes 
for a moment. Try following along with either Hebrew 
or English. How does the trope bring the text to life?  
 

In addition to Torah being chanted in a new melody, 
we’ll also hear some of our regular Shabbat prayers 
chanted differently. Just like there is a different trope 
melody for the High Holy Days, there are also different 
melodies for our common, everyday prayers. The 
music we use to sing these prayers is called nusach 
(pronounced new-sach). Nusach exists for every type 
of Jewish service, ranging from Shabbat morning to 
Shabbat evening, from weekday mornings to the High 
Holy Days. On both Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur 
this year, you will hear the High Holy Day nusach and 
melodies used for prayers, such as the Amidah, the 
Sh’ma, B’rosh Hashanah. This is meant to call your     
attention to the question of “why is this time of year 
different from others” and “how might this new year 
be different from the ones before”.  
 

As we head into the most sacred time of 
our Jewish calendar, I invite you all to 
welcome newness, embrace tradition, and 
listen for moments that surprise you.  
As Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel once said, “prayer 
is our humble answer to the inconceivable surprise of 
living.” 

Shana Tovah, 
Cantor Emily Short
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Listen Closely

Meet Spencer 
Spencer Mandell is excited to 
join Congregation Beth Emeth 
as student rabbi. He is a third 
year rabbinical student at the 
Hebrew Union College. 
Spencer is also helping to 

manage the HUC soup kitchen this year.  
 

Born in Florida and raised in Cincinnati, his home-
town temple is Isaac M. Wise Temple.  
 

From an early age, Spencer found comfort in building 

community with others and has always found joy in 
celebrating life moments in a Jewish community. 
Spencer has been shaped by a variety of (Jewish and 
non-Jewish) people throughout his life that have 
taught him about how to live a life of meaning and 
intention. One way Spencer continues to build       re-
lationships with others is through song leading. 
Spencer has been a song-leader, and music teacher at 
summer camp, and synagogues, for all types of 
learners. He was also the music teacher last year at 
Temple Tikvah on Long Island.  
 

Some other interests include swimming, cycling, 
reading non-fiction and listening to memoirs.



Kathy’s Corner 
Routines 
As a Jew, we all know the end of the summer means 
two things, school is starting and Rosh Hashanah and 
Yom Kippur are approaching. We are never quite sure 
of exactly the dates but our routine is to check the          
calendar to see if the High Holy Days are early or late. 
When I was a young child, the routine was that my 
mom and dad would take my siblings and me to the 
shoe store and I would get a new pair of black patent 
leather shoes for temple. And my children will tell you 
that I insisted they have new outfits each year for the 
holidays. Routines are things we do that can bring 
comfort and order, making the overwhelming number 
of tasks we have, part of a pattern and order. 
 

Rabbi Weitzman and Cantor Short have worked hard 
this summer to create meaningful worship experiences 
for everyone – from our youngest to our oldest              
congregants. Whether this is your first, fifth or fiftieth 
year attending High Holy Day services at Beth Emeth, 
it will be a positive experience at 100 Academy Road. 
For most, you are returning to a place of great comfort. 
For our first timers, you are begining new traditions. 
For all of us, it is a time to gather together as Jews and 
celebrate the new year. 
 

To assist you with your routine of coming to temple for 
the High Holy Days, please see the centerfold, where 
you will find all the information about the holidays or 
go to BethEmethAlbany.org. Our recent minhag or           
tradition at CBE is to register online to attend services 
rather than have tickets mailed to you.  Please register 
today on our website.  If you need assistance, please 
reach out to Debbie Cohen at extension 221 and she 
will be happy to help you. 
 

I look forward to my minhag of greeting you warmly 
when you arrive at Beth Emeth.  Wishing you and your 
family a sweet, happy, healthy 5784. 

Kathy Golderman, 
Executive Director
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Worship Services 
Friday Evening, September 1 
  5:30 pm   Erev Shabbat Service  
                  Shabbat Ki Tavo 
Saturday Morning, September 2 
  9:30 am   Torah Study with Rabbi Weitzman 
10:45 am   Bat Mitzvah of Brianna Harding 
Friday Evening, September 8 
  5:30 pm   Broadcast Shabbat Service 
                  Shabbat Nitzavim-Vayeilech 
Saturday Morning, September 9 
  9:30 am   Torah Study  
10:45 am   Bat Mitzvah of Sophia Bedard 
  7:30 pm   S’lichot Service 
Friday Evening, September 15 
  8:00 pm   Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Saturday Morning, September 16 
  9:00 am   Family Service 
10:30 am   Rosh Hashanah Congregational Service 
Friday Evening, September 22 
  5:30 pm   Erev Shabbat Service  
                  Shabbat Shuvah - Haazinu 
Saturday Morning, September 23 
  9:30 am   Torah Study  
Sunday Evening, September 24 
11:00 am   Cemetery Service 
  8:00 pm   Kol Nidre 
Monday, Septemer 25 
  9:00 am   Family Service  
11:00 am   Yom Kippur Congregational Service 
  1:00 pm   Moments with the Ark 
  2:00 pm   Service of Renewal  
                  (Ritual Committee led) 
  3:15 pm   Afternoon Service (CBEYG led) 
  4:30 pm   Yizkor Memorial / Ne’ilah / Havdalah 
Friday Evening, September 29 
  5:30 pm   Erev Shabbat Service 
                  Shabbat Sukkot 
Saturday Morning, September 30 
  9:00 am   CBE & Me - Sukkah Shake  
  9:30 am   Torah Study with Susan Kushner 

 

 

 With gratitude to Marge & Barry Hollander for our 
Live Streaming that enables everyone to be together.

Congregation Beth Emeth Bulletin 
Deadline for the October  issue is September 4. 
Published monthly except in August and March. 
Please submit to Bulletin@BethEmethAlbany.org

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/worship/live-stream/


 

In Memoriam 
Beth Emeth recognizes with profound sorrow the 
death of our member: 
Sarah Tillman 
Mother of Howard (Natalie) Tillman and   
Lt . Colonel John (Colonel Tina Chester) Tillman  
Sister of Laura Ziman 
 

Beth Emeth extends sympathy to those in our     
congregation who have lost a loved one: 
Edith Fischler 
Mother of Barbara (Mark) Warford 
 

Michelle Greenberg Ginsberg 
Daughter of Harriet Greenberg 
Sister of Jill (Scott) Hildreth and  
Michael (Melissa Buckley) Greenberg 
 

Paula Hecker 
Sister of Dr. Stuart (Bonnie) Rosenberg 
 

Sylvia Metz 
Mother of Jason (Lisa) Metz 

Our Temple Family 
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Gloria Arnold 
Jessica Brand 
Mara Ginsberg-Pohl 
Carol Goldman 
Rebecca Lipnick 
Susan Rauch 
Nolan Robinson 

Karen Rosen 
Jenna Shersky 
Jerome Sykes 
Shams Tarek 
Brian Thompson 
Beth Vandercar 
Ashley Weitzman 

September Special Anniversaries 
Victoria and Jed Goldberg ~ 10 years  
Monica and Gregory Oberting ~ 25 years 
Laurie Stein and Michael Bigley ~ 25 years  
Heather and Norman Mendel ~ 45 years  
Sandra and Charles Stern ~ 45 years  
Diane and Stephen Harrison ~ 50 years  
Joan and Harvey Friedman ~ 60 years 

 

 

September Special Birthdays

It is our practice to acknowledge congregants on      
special birthdays (starting at age 35) and anniversaries 
(beginning with the 10th) in multiples of five years.

Meet & Greets 
To Welcome Cantor Short 
Thank you to all who attended our summer Meet 
& Greets to welcome Cantor Short and Frankie to 
our CBE community. 
If you haven’t met the new Cantor at one of these 
events, don’t let that stop you from tuning in or 
showing up to a Shabbat Service to let her            
beautiful voice fill your heart. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A special thank you to our Beth Emeth members 
who hosted these events:  

Jim Campbell  
Judith and Peter Saidel  
Lisa and Steven Stulmaker  
Lauren and Harold Iselin  
Liz and Zak Fluster  

 
There will be many 
more opportunities 
to meet Cantor Short 
and Frankie this fall. 

We Welcome Our New Members 
Kyle Mardon  

David Poskanzer  

Michelle and Elvis Ramic and daughter Sophia 
Emily and Marc Sopper  
Mazel Tov to... 
Debbie and Rick Sokoler on the birth of their grand-
son, Avi Sokoler Yerramalli.  Parents are Jen Sokoler 
and Prashant Yerramalli of Brooklyn, NY. Paternal 
grandmother is Sita Yerramalli of West Orange, NJ. 
 

Amy and Jim Milstein, on the birth of their    
granddaugher, Sandler Morgana. Parents are   
Harmonie and Joseph Milstein of Delray Beach, Florida. 



A Message from 
Our President 

Trying Something New  
in the New Year 
In preparation for the High Holy Day season, and             
reflecting on the past year, my heart is full with          
gratitude  for having the privilege of being president of 
Beth Emeth. On a personal note, it has been a time 
during which I have broadened my horizons to best 
fulfill my important leadership role. My goal this year, 
is to challenge myself in new ways and  grow as both 
the president and an individual.  
 

One of my many meaningful experiences as a temple 
Board Member is having the honor of reading from the 
Torah on Yom Kippur. Since my children learned how 
to chant many years ago, it was a skill that intrigued 

me. However, I was  intimidated to actually put myself 
in a position to learn something new. Despite my       
uncertainty and apprehension, I took the leap and I am 
now learning how to chant my Torah portion for the 
5784 service. To be completely transparent, it is not 
easy, but with Cantor Short’s patience as a gifted 
teacher, the final result, whatever that may be, will be 
worth the effort.  

There are so many opportunities for our 
Beth Emeth members to enjoy. If you’ve 
never been to a dinner, a lecture, a walk, 
the soup kitchen, etc., I encourage you to 
check out this issue, weekly emails and 
our website for ideas to expand your      
connection with our community. 

 

This year my heart will once again be filled with       
gratitude to be a member of the lay leadership at        
Congregation Beth Emeth. I will treasure  recalling         
accomplishments and special moments, reflecting  on 
the past, creating new memories and one of my       
favorite parts of all - listening to the powerful and       
stirring sounds of the shofar with my Beth Emeth 
family. L'shana Tova! 
 

Wishing you contentment, happiness, sweetness and 
a safe and healthy New Year! 

Robyn Marinstein, CBE President
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Save the date  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Installation of  
Rabbi Greg D. Weitzman

Friday, October 13 
 

It has been an exciting year watching the current 
and future generations of our beloved congregation 
flourish under his leadership. Please mark your 
calendars for the momentus occasion as we      
celebrate and officially usher in our  
 

14th Senior Rabbi  
at the  

4th Oldest Reform  
Congregation in America 
 

and the first Rabbi to hold 
The Rabbi Scott L. Shpeen  
Senior Rabbinic Chair

Please join us at the Erev Shabbat Service of the
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Kids 
CBEYG 
Congregation Beth Emeth Youth Group 
Happy September! Fall is starting up again, and you 
know what that means - so is CBEYG! Our youth 
group will continue to meet each Wednesday from 
5:30 to 7:00 pm. All high school age students are 
welcome to attend the fun programs and dinner! 
To kick off this new and exciting year, join CBEYG 
at our Opening Day BBQ on Wednesday,                
September 6. With the High Holy Days right 
around the corner, we are also preparing to lead 
the creative Yom Kippur Afternoon service at the           
temple. With the new Board installed, there are lots 
of fun activities ahead, and we can’t wait to             
welcome old and new faces! 

Sasha Greenberg, CBEYG Exec. VP

School Registration 
Is Open! 
If you haven’t yet, please regiser online 
First day of school: 
  Wednesday, September 20  

for grades 3 - 7  
  Sunday, October 1  

for Arba! (4 year old program)
through grade 2 

 
Reimagining Confirmation  
Wednesday, September 6 from 7:00 - 8:00 pm 
Students in grade 10 and their parent(s) can come 
learn about our fun new program.

Sophia Bedard, daughter of 
Jenifer Stolow-Bedard and   
Michael Bedard, will become 
a bat mitzvah on September 9. 
 

Sophia loves hanging out and 
chatting with her friends.   
She also has an interest in 
playing different sports. When 
she is not on social media 
checking out the latest craze 
or makeup tutorials, you can find her cuddling and        
taking care of her dog and cats. 

B’nai mitzvah participate in candle lighting and Kiddush 
at the Friday night service prior to their b’nai mitzvah.

B’nai Mitzvah 

Brianna Ilyse Harding, 
daughter of Hillary Koldin 
and Daniel Harding, will   
become a bat mitzvah on 
September 2. 
 

Brianna runs cross country 
and track, plays the viola, and 
enjoys summer camp at 
Crane Lake Camp. To support 
her love of dogs, she organ-

ized a bottle drive to raise money for Mohawk Hudson 
Humane Society for her mitzvah project. 

Mitzvah Project 
For his Mitzvah Project, Eli Ketzer delivered and 
placed 15 tz'ror containers around the grounds of 
the Beth Emeth Cemetery. On his Grade 5 trip to the 
cemetery, he had noticed that the old ones were 
cracked and raised funds for new ones. 
 
Tz’ror is the Hebrew word for “pebble,” the rock 
that we place on the gravestones of our ancestors 
when we visit to recognize God as our rock, our 
permanent source of comfort which will always be 
there for us. Tz’ror also means “bond,” so we also 
acknowledge that 
there will always 
be a permanent 
connection to 
those we love 
who have left us. 
Thank you Eli!



A Message From 
Life Long Learning 
The 18x18 Framework  
Jewish Education is in a state of constant evolution. In 
every age we are faced with difficult questions such 
as, “how can we (best) prepare the rising generation 
of Jewish youth for effective adult citizenship and               
participation in our ever-changing North American 
Jewish community and civilization?” In an effort to        
address the changing needs of learners and Jewish 
Education, in 2022, the NYU Applied Research              
Collective (ARC) for American Jewry, released a                  
guiding framework, to reconceptualize the aims and 
means of developing Jewish knowledge, sensibilities, 
values, and commitments among the rising generation 
of American Jews, ages 5-18. I have been studying this 
newly visioned framework, to update our own learning 
goals at the Einhorn Center for Jewish Education. 
 

Using backwards planning, the ARC began with their 
ideal outcomes, what they deemed to be the “18 Jew-
ish Things a Young Jew Should Know, Care About, and 
Be Able to Do by Age 18”.  
 

Among the 18 aspirational statements of 
desired outcomes for the Jewish education 
enterprise, these are the 10, that I believe, 
are most core to our Congregation Beth 
Emeth community. 
 
 

Raised within our community, Young Jews Should 
Know, Care About, and Be Able to: 

1.    Feel connected to Jews around the world 
2.    Have Jewish friends 
3.    Engage with Jewish role models and  
       personalities 
4.    Participate in the Kehillah (Jewish Community) 
5.    Appreciate Tikkun Olam (repairing the world) 
       as a core Jewish value and perform acts of 
       Gemilut Chasadim (giving of loving-kindness)  
6.    Care about and connect with Israel 
7.    Be able to identify critical issues facing American 
       Jewry and be motivated to act on them 
8.    Understand the meanings and performance of 
       Jewish Mitzvot (commandments) 
9.    Participate in various Jewish rituals, customs, 
       holidays, and life cycle events, and appreciate 
       their history and meaning 
10.   Comprehend and utilize Hebrew words and 
       other Jewish terminology 

 

What do you think about this list - what might you add 
or deprioritize? As a community, what experiences can 
we create to maximize the Jewish sparks we are ignit-
ing? 
 

Rosh Hashanah is always a time of reflection, growth, 
and change.  This year my thoughts are focused on the 
notion of the entire world being a campus of Jewish 
learning for our children, enhanced by, but not limited 
to, religious school hours or the synagogue building.  
 

Wishing you all a Shana Tova U’metuka - a sweet and 
wonderful New Year 

With Love, Rabbi Shara Siegfeld 
Director of Life Long Learning
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Our Second Annual  

Family Fun Fest! 
Sunday, September 10 at 11:30 am 

Join us for a few hours of fun and excitement,       
reconnect with old friends and meet new ones!       
This is a great opportunity for the kids to see their 
classmates before Religious School begins on: 
  Wednesday, September 20 for grades 3 - 7  
  Sunday, October 1 for Arba! through grade 2. 
 

Enjoy a Giant Bounce House Obstacle Course, Face 
Painting, Cotton Candy, Snow Cones and more... 
Come meet our faculty and Cantor Short. 
 
September 10 is also Grandparents Day! Bring them 
along - what better way to celebrate grandparents 
than to share in L'Dor V'dor. 
 
This event is sponsored and organized by  
The Education Committee.  
Register online by September 8 
Cost $10 per family / $18 at door
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September Calendar

   Sunday, September 3

   Monday, September 4

   Saturday, September 2

   5:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service

   Friday, September 1

   Sunday, September 24

   Monday, September 25

   Monday, September 11

Office Closed - Labor Day 
   7:00 pm    Zoom Knit & Nosh

   9:30 am    Torah Study with Rabbi Weitzman 
 10:45 am    Bat Mitzvah of Brianna Harding

 10:00 am    Diane’s Farm 
 11:00 am    Soup Kitchen

   Wednesday, September 13

   5:30 pm   CBEYG

   Friday, September 15

   8:00 pm    Erev Shabbat Service/ 
                    Rosh Hashanah Service

   Sunday, September 17

   Monday, September 18

   4:30 pm    Tashlich at Buckingham Pond

   7:00 pm    Zoom Knit & Nosh

   Saturday, September 23

   5:30 pm    Shabbat Shuvah Service

   Friday, September 22

   9:30 am    Torah Study with Cantor Short

 11:00 am    Cemetery Service 
   8:00 pm    Kol Nidre Service

   Friday, September 29

   5:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service - Sukkot 
   6:30 pm   Sukkot Dinner

   Saturday, September 30

   9:00 am    Sukkah Shake 
   9:30 am    Torah Study 
 10:00 am   Sisterhood Walk in Washington Park

   7:00 pm    Zoom Knit & Nosh

   Wednesday, September 20
   4:30 pm    Religious School first Wednesday 
   5:30 pm    CBEYG

   9:00 am    Yom Kippur Family Service 
 11:00 am    Yom Kippur Congregational Service 
   1:00 pm    Moments with the Ark 
   2:00 pm    Service of Renewal (Ritual Committee) 
   3:15 pm    Afternoon Service (CBEYG) 
   4:30 pm    Yizkor 
   5:30 pm    Neilah and Havdalah  
                    followed by a Break the Fast Nosh  

   Thursday, September 7

   Friday, September 8

   Saturday, September 9

   6:30 pm    Brotherhood Card Night - offsite

   5:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service - Broadcast to 
                    Podcast: 100 Year Anniversary 
   6:30 pm    Shabbat BBQ Dinner

   9:30 am    Torah Study 
 10:45 am    Bat Mitzvah of Sophia Bedard 
   7:30 pm    S’lichot 

   Tuesday, September 5

   6:45 pm    Board Meeting

   Wednesday, September 6

   5:30 pm    CBEYG Opening BBQ 
   7:00 pm    Confirmation Orientation

   Sunday, September 10

   9:00 am    Brotherhood Bagels and Meeting 
 11:30 am    2nd Annual Family Fun Fest

   Saturday, September 16

   9:00 am    Family Rosh Hashanah Service  
 10:30 am    Congregational Rosh Hashanah Service

   Wednesday, September 27

   8:30 am    Finance Committee Meeting 
   4:30 pm    Religious School Grades 3 - 7 
   5:30 pm     CBEYG

   Thursday, September 28

 11:00 am    Sukkah Raising 
   6:00 pm    Sisterhood Dinner Out - Shogun

All events are open to everyone. More details 
and information on how to register for services 
and calendar events can be found on our      
website, BethEmethAlbany.org. 
We are also very glad to assist you by calling 
the temple office at 518.436.9761 x221. 



9

Sisterhood 
Join Us!   
Have you received your Sisterhood membership form 
in the mail?  Joining Sisterhood gives you the opportu-
nity to make new friends, reconnect with old friends 
and become a part of helping us to foster the Beth 
Emeth community that we love.   

Your support is valued and important. 
 

Sisterhood has so many exciting things planned for this 
upcoming year for you to enjoy with your friends.  
Dinners out, book club, hikes, theater and more; we 
have something for everyone. 
 

Sisterhood is looking for some committee members to 
help us with our programming and fundraising     
endeavors.  If you would like to be involved please 
reach out to me at any time. I‘d love for you to join us! 

All my best,  
Sara Bonder, Sisterhood President 

SaraBonder@gmail.com

Sisterhood  Hike 
September 30 meet at 10:00 am 
Washington Park - Albany,  
Join us for an easy family walk, meet at Moses 
statue 

RSVP to Jacki at CBESisterEvents@gmail.com 
so we can look out for all walkers and update in 
case of weather changes.

Mah Jongg  
Sponsored by CBE Sisterhood 
     When:   Thursday, September 7 
                   9:00 am Coffee and Bagels 
                   9:30 am Games Begin                  

 

       RSVP:   By Friday, September 1 
                   register online or 
                   mail in a check to temple office 
                   (include name, phone and email 
                   and if you will bring a set) 

 

Choose From: 
Tournament Play ✓

                   With timed games and cash prizes. 
                   Cost: $25 inclusive fee 

Relaxed Play ✓
Mixed level players. 
Cost: $10 inclusive fee 

Bring a brown bag lunch. 
Fee includes a light breakfast, desserts and snacks. 

Adult Learning 
Looking forward to a wonderful year  
of learning together  
This year we will be offering two opportunities to •
learn together. 

Lunch & Learn will meet twice a month on •
Wednesdays at noon beginning in October. 
You bring your lunch, we’ll provide the dessert 
and coffee, and together we’ll share time            
learning together.  
Evening Learning (new this year) will meet •
twice a month on Wednesdays at 7:00 pm. 
We will get together and learn all about Israel,  
celebrating Israel at 75. 

A full schedule of the learning session topics,           
presenters, and more information will be coming in 
the October Bulletin and on our website.

Sisterhood is bringing 
back  its bi-monthly  

Book Club  
 
October 19 at 7:00 pm 
in the Larner Library

Please Join   

Brotherhood 
Brotherood meets once a month in the Larner 
Library for bagels. Please stop by to say hello, 
grab a bite and see what’s new for the year. 
Brotherhood President - Jay Hurewitz 
 
Sunday, September 10 at 9:00 am
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https://secure.ayelet.com/WeitzmanBerlin2024.aspx


May the joyful sound of the  
Shofar bring you  

a year filled with peace and 
sweet memories 

 
Please register for each in-person service you plan to attend. 

No tickets will be mailed. Members and guests will check in at the doors. 
Doors open 45 minutes prior to services. 

Live Stream is available for those who wish to participate virtually. 
 

High Holy Days  
5784 
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https://www.bethemethalbany.org/high-holy-days.html
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Yom Kippur 
Sunday, September 24 
11:00 am     Cemetery Service 
  8:00 pm     Kol Nidre  
 

Monday, September 25 
  9:00 am     Family Service 
                    for families with young children  
11:00 am     Yom Kippur Service 
  1:00 pm    Moments with The Ark 
                    A chance to connect spiritually in  
                    front of the open ark in the Sanctuary.  
  2:00 pm    Service of Renewal  
                    conducted by The Ritual Committee 
  3:15 pm    Afternoon Service 
                     led by CBEYG 
  4:30 pm    Yizkor Memorial, Ne’ilah, Havdalah, 

                  followed by a Break the Fast Nosh

Sukkot 
Friday, September 29 
  5:30 pm    Shabbat Service 
                   Rabbinic Student Spencer Mandell 
                   will speak 
  6:30 pm    Sukkot Dinner 
Saturday, September 30 
  9:00 am    CBE & Me - Sukkah Shake 
                
 
Simchat Torah 
Consecration 
Unravelling of the Torah 
Friday, October 6 
  5:00 pm    Dinner for Consecration students  
                   and their families 
  5:30 pm    Erev Shabbat Service  
 
Saturday, October 7 
10:45 am    Shabbat and Yizkor Service 
                   Shemini Atzeret

S’lichot 
The month of Elul is a time of soul 
searching and reflection to prepare for 
the magnitude of the Days of Awe.  
During S’lichot, meaning forgiveness, 
the torah covers are changed to white 
ones, representing purity and the wish 
that through repentance, our sins will 
be forgiven. 
Saturday, September 9 
  7:30 pm    Havdallah  
                   Changing the Torah Covers  

  

Rosh Hashanah 
Friday, September 15 
  8:00 pm    Erev Shabbat  
                   and Rosh Hashanah Service 
 
Saturday, September 16 
  9:00 am    Family Service 
                   for families with young children  
10:30 am    Rosh Hashanah Service 
                   Dessert Reception to follow 
 
Sunday, September 17 
  4:30 pm    Tashlich at Buckingham Pond

Shabbat Shuvah 
Friday, September 22 
5:30 pm  Shabbat Shuvah (Return) Service  
              This is the Shabbat between  
              Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur,  
              during the Ten Days of Repentance  
              Come hear a few of our congregants’ 
              Voices of Return

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/high-holy-days.html
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Children’s Program 
Please Register on our  
High Holy Day Page by September 10 
 

Rosh Hashanah 
Saturday, September 16 
Ages 3 – grade 5  
Sign-in begins at 10:15 am 
Program begins at 10:30 am  
 
Yom Kippur   
Monday, September 25 
Ages 3 – grade 5  
Sign-in begins at 10:45 am 
Program begins at 11:00 am 
 
Children are also welcome to join you for all 
services in the Main Sanctuary.  
 

Services are broadcast in Wolk Hall where toys 
are available for play. 
 

The Discovery Room (formally The Parenting 
Center) will be open for children under 3 and the 
adults that love them.

    Tradition teaches that the pomegranate is a 
symbol of righteousness, knowledge, and         
wisdom because it is said to have 613 seeds, 
each representing one of the 613 mitzvot        
             (commandments) of the Torah.

Ways to Be Sweet 
Sign up at BethEmethAlbany.org  
 
We are incredibly proud of our fantastic     
Childrens Program for ages 3 through grade 5.  
Our program is only successful thanks to the        
incredible volunteers who run our classes. All      
lesson plans and supplies are provided and it is a 
wonderful way for you to help our warm com-
munity grow, with your spirit. Please consider     
volunteering to run a classroom for one or both 
holidays. 
 
Rosh Hashanah  
Saturday, September 16 from 10:00 am -1:00 pm 
  
Yom Kippur  
Monday September 25 from 10:30 am-1:30 pm  
 
Rosh Hashanah Dessert Reception 
The tradition continues - after services we gather 
on the great lawn to greet each other for sweet 
treats and well wishes.  
Please share in the special tradition by baking for 
us! 
Details and sign up online.

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/high-holy-days.html


Thank You for making our  
5784 / 2024 High Holy Days special 

 
Underwriting Appreciation 

 
Livestreaming 

Marge & Barry Hollander 
 

Children’s Programming 
Nancy Yaffee & Family 

 
Kol Nidre Violinist  
Karen & Mark Glaser 

 
Festival Yizkor Choir 

In Loving Memory of 
Bonnie & Jules Ostroff 

 
Sukkot  

The Lurie/Wander Fund 
Fund for Sukkot 

Eileen & Greg Lurie 
Melissa & Mike Lurie 
Toby & Fred Wander 

Things to Remember 
Register online today at BethEmethAlbany.org.  •
The office is here to help if you have any questions.  •
Please call Andrea at x236. 
If you have unaffiliated friends or family, we are •
happy to welcome them but they must register 
ahead of time. Please call Kathy at x225. 
Bring ID to all Services. •
Doors open 45 minutes prior to services. •
Bring a sweater, the Sanctuary can get chilly. •
Be considerate of those with fragrance allergies. •
An Albany Police Officer will be on duty. •
 

Parking 
Please avoid parking on the grass. •
Excess parking on Academy Rd/ Albany Academies. •
                       
 

Accessibility  
Live Streaming available at BethEmethAlbany.org. •
Accessible Parking Spaces available for those •

    who require mobility assistance. 
Wheelchair friendly and we can reserve aisle.  •
seats for you and your companions if you call 

    ahead. 
Magnifying glasses available. •
Enhanced hearing devices upon request.•

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/high-holy-days.html
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The holidays aren’t complete without the lovely 
Jan Reiss-Weitzman coming to plant gorgeous 
flowers that adorn our front entrance every year. 
Thanks, Jan!

Annual Cemetery Service (1) 
Beth Emeth Cemetery Mendleson Chapel 
Sunday, September 24, 11:00 am  
 
Yom Kippur Yizkor Memorial Service (2) 
Congregation Beth Emeth Sanctuary 
Monday, September 25, 4:30 pm 
 
Shemini Atzeret Yizkor Memorial Service (3) 
Congregation Beth Emeth Chapel 
Saturday, October 7, 10:45 am 
 

Harvey Alpart  2 
Jason Baker  1,2, 3 
Nancy Ball  1 
Ruth Beer 2,  3 
Henry Bloch  2, 3 
Bailey Bloom  1, 2, 3  
Rabbi Bernard Bloom  1, 2, 3 
Dorice Brickman  1, 2, 3 
Helene Brown  2, 3 
Joel Burtman  2, 3 
Barbara Cohen  1,2, 3 
James Cohen  1, 2, 3 
Joan Cope  2, 3 
Anita Cotton  2, 3 
Louise Dalbora  2, 3 
Claire Davis  2, 3 
Carole Deitcher  2, 3 
Edith Fischler  1, 2, 3 
 

Kathleen Fuld  1 
Michelle Greenberg Ginsberg  1,2, 3 
Scott Ginsburg  2, 3 
Mark Goldberg  2, 3 
Lee Greenberg  1, 2, 3  
Paula Hecker  2, 3 
David Herbach. 2, 3 
Harvey Kahalas  2, 3 
Gloria Kanter  1, 2, 3 
Ida Kay 1, 2, 3  
Susan Kloss  2  
Arnold Kupferman. 1 
Helen Mayron  2, 3 
Sylvia Metz  2, 3  
Thomas Minnick  2, 3 
Ruth Orland  2, 3 
Renee Pearlman  2, 3 
Janice Rubenstein  1, 2, 3 
Ruth Rubin  2, 3 

Marvin Sagor  2, 3 
Lawrence Saltwell  2, 3 
Barbara Schwalb  2, 3 
Walter Silver  1, 2, 3 
Shirley Solomon  1, 2, 3 
Elizabeth Sonneborn  1 
Paul Soroken  2, 3 
Abraham Spitzer  2, 3 
Muriel Spitzer  2, 3 
Alan E. Steiner  1 
Alton Steiner  1 
Harlan Steuer  2, 3 
Herman Stone  2, 3 
Julie Stotler  2, 3 
Eleanore Swartz  1 
Sarah Tillman  2, 3 
Jay Wechsler  2, 3 
Laura Woolis  1, 2, 3 

Listed below, are the names of our loved ones who have 
died since last year and will be recited at these services. 
If you would like the name of a loved one who has died 
since last Yom Kippur (October 5, 2022) or Shemini      
Atzeret (October 17, 2022) included in one or more of 
the Memorial Services, please call Rebecca Mohr at 
518.436.9761 x224. Please note that the names read at 
the Cemetery Service are of those who were interred at 
the Beth Emeth Cemetery since last year’s Cemetery  
Service (October 2, 2022).  
You may honor the memory of a loved one with a       
contribution to the Beautification Fund. Please send a 
check, payable to Beautification Fund, to the temple.

Mendleson Chapel at Beth Emeth Cemetery
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Shabbat of May 20 - 21          in honor of 
The Metz family             the bat mitzvah of Sara Metz 
 
Shabbat of June 23 - 24       in memory of 
Susan Black and William Barr   Sara Kessler Barr 
 
Shabbat of July 28 - 29       in memory of 
Carol Gingold Rosenthal and family      Louis Gingold  

 
Shabbat of August 4 - 5       in memory of 
The family of Harold B. Laufer   Harold B. Laufer 
Carol Gingold Rosenthal and family     Estelle A. Jaffee 
 
Shabbat of August 25 - 26       in memory of 
Herb Dembo    Sandra Melnick Dembo 
 
Shabbat of September 1 - 2       in memory of 
Elaine and David Auerbach        Norma Tick Auerbach 
Joyce Bookstein                    Barbara Iselin 
Joanne Davidoff and family               Herman Davidoff 
Sherry and Steven Einhorn and family Leon M. Einhorn 
Lucia and Steven Fischer   David Alexander Fischer 
Kathy and Billy Golderman         Lester M. Golderman 
Nancy Hodes             Thomas F. Hartnett 
Nancy and Jeffrey Lozman Laura Lozman Greenberg 
Ruth Mendel and family       Helen Facher 
The family of Alexander Perle              Alexander J. Perle 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg    Zvy Pomerantz 
Betty Shapiro        Sally Shapiro 
Harlan and Mary Ann Siegel        Aaron Siegel 
Cookie and Peter Siegel            Dr. Robert S. Heller 
Cookie and Peter Siegel        Aaron Siegel 
Debbie and Rick Sokoler          Rita Sokoler 
 
Shabbat of September 8 - 9       in memory of 
Leslie and Roy Auerbach            Edith Nuss 
Celia Berk      Abraham Berk 
Phyllis Berk       Abraham Berk 
Patti and Steve Boochever           William Boochever 
Ellen Brickman             Norman Brickman 
Judith and Thomas Clement     Laura Caplan Woodroe 
Harriet Green            Edith Nuss 
Carl Rosenstock            Annette Rosenstock 
Harris Sitrin             Lynn Sitrin 
Jeffrey Wennar  William Wennar 
 
 

 
Shabbat of September 15 - 16       in memory of 
Harriet Ackerman and family               Fred S. Ackerman 
Kelly and Rick Alfred         Gloria Maskin Alfred 
Karen and Steven Fein  Archie Pearlman 
Judith and Thomas Clement     Joseph H. Levy 
Kevin, Cara, Aaron and Sydney Graham     Sandra D. Graham 
Margie and Larry Kirsch          Alvin Kirsch 
Rita and Rabbi Paul Menitoff             Lillian G. Menitoff 
Thomas Hunt and Steven Ostroff        Julius Ostroff 
The Ostroff family        Julius Ostroff 
Jessica, Alan and Alexandra Richer          Evelyn Tower Locke 
Irene and Alan Richter      Sidney Richter 
Jacalyn Itzkow and Carl Ruppert           Miriam Pearl Kolker 
Jed Wolkenbreit              Linda Wolkenbreit 
Dr. Mark Zubres            Esther Silverman Fleishman 
 
Shabbat of September 22 - 23       in memory of 
Nancy M. Cummins             Richard J. Cummins 
Carolyn, Bruce, Emily and Evan Ginsburg              Ira Bloom 
Dorry S. Kotzin and family              Alan Richard Sims 
Eric Larner Ira Martin Bloom 
Penny and Neil Manasse    Curtis Manasse 
Laura and Lawrence Rosenstock       Arnold Elkind 
Jackie Rosenthal and family    Dr. Mark Eric Rosenthal 
Linda Rosenthal    Dr. Mark Eric Rosenthal 
Judy Roth and family Howard W. Roth 
Irene Senter    Rose Marcus Silverstein 
Millicent Serling     Stanley Levine 
 
Shabbat of September 29 - 30       in memory of 
Kelly and Rick Alfred      Reuben Alfred 
The family of Shirley Cohen      Shirley Cohen 
Barbara, Ralph and David Cohn       Edith Gothelf 
Gloria Herkowitz, Sandra Herkowitz Kennedy 
  and Dr. Lynn Deutsch            Allan L. Herkowitz 
Frank, Elaine, Adam 
   and David Flasterstein            Shirley Flasterstein 
Rita and Rabbi Paul Menitoff               Albert J. Menitoff 
Ellen Reohr            Shirley Flasterstein 
Donna Siegal Dr. Milton Siegal 
Charlotte and Jeffrey Sperber  
   and family         Rhoda Frank Sperber 
Susan and Reid Sperber  
   and family         Rhoda Frank Sperber 
Barbara and Jim Wittorff and family       Rhoda Frank Sperber 
Dr. Mark Zubres    Doris Fleishman Zubres

This fund enhances Beth Emeth with flowers and beauty. 
Listed are the donations received by August 14. Donations         
made afterwards, will be listed in the October Bulletin.

Beautification 

Perpetual Memorials  
The family of Paul E. Soroken has established a 
Perpetual Memorial in his name 
 

Perpetual Memorials ensure that Kaddish will             
always be recited for your loved ones. Each year the 
name is added to the Kaddish list and a plaque is 
hung in the Chapel or Sanctuary. Notices are sent to 
remind you of the upcoming Yahrzeit and the name 
of your loved one is listed in The Bulletin.



CBE mails receipts to individuals who 
have made contributions in excess of 
$100. Acknowledgements are mailed 
to all recipients, and appear in The           
Bulletin shortly thereafter. This list      
includes gifts received by August 5. 
 Clergy Funds 
 

Rabbi Greg Weitzman  
Discretionary Fund 
Sheril and Robert Dropkin in  
appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman in the 
naming of their granddaughter, Willa 
 
Carolyn and Bruce Ginsburg 
in appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman 
 
Carolyn and Bruce Ginsburg  
in memory of Michelle Ginsberg 
 
Carolyn and Bruce Ginsburg  
in celebration of the  
bar mitzvah of Jack Lurie  
 
Carol and David Grand  
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
Harriet Greenberg and family in  
appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman 
 
Jill Hildreth  
in appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman 
 
Nancy and Norman Levine  
in appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman 
honoring their 55th anniversary 
 
The family of Dr. Robert C. Lieberman 
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
The family of Dr. Robert C. Lieberman  
in honor of the special anniversary of 
Karen and Mark Glaser 
 
Melissa and Michael Lurie in  
appreciation of Rabbi Weitzman  
at the bar mitzvah of Jack 
 
Jill Goodman and Artie Malkin  
in honor of the special birthday of 
Rabbi Weitzman 
 
 

Barbara Manning in honor of  
Marvin A. Freedman being named 
JFS Anchel Community Builder 
 
Robyn and Ed Marinstein  
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Robyn and Ed Marinstein  
in memory of Michelle Ginsberg  
 
Robyn and Ed Marinstein in honor of 
the baby naming of Willa, the grand-
daughter of Sheril and Rob Dropkin 
 
Jane and Garry Sanders  
in appreciation of Greg Weitzman 
 
Joanne and Robert Schnee  
in appreciation of their  
55th anniversary blessing 
 
The Yaffee family  
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
Cantor Emily Short 
Discretionary Fund 
Lisa E. Stone and Scott B. Cantor  
in honor of Miriam Cantor-Stone 
 
Melissa and Ronald Greenberg in 
celebration of Cantor Emily Short  
beginning her cantorate at Beth Emeth 
 
Lynne Vineberg Hansen  
in celebration of the special birthday 
of David Lieberman 
 
Jill and Scott Hildreth  
in appreciation of Cantor Short  
 
Jane and Garry Sanders  
in honor of Cantor Short 
 
Rabbi Scott Shpeen  
Discretionary Fund   
Joan and Harvey Friedman  
in memory of Michelle Ginsberg 
 
Carolyn and Bruce Ginsburg  
in appreciation of Rabbi Shpeen 
 
Nancy and Norman Levine  
in memory of Jay Gordon, father of 
Amy Solomon 
 
Nancy and Norman Levine  
in celebration of the bar mitzvah  
of Jack Lurie 
 
Rabbi Scott L. Shpeen  
Distinguished Artist Fund 
Steven Ostroff and Thomas Hunt  
in celebration of the bar mitzvah  
of Jack Lurie  
 
Steven Ostroff and Thomas Hunt in 
celebration of the 55th anniversary of 
Marcia and Michael Horelick  
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in honor of a speedy recovery  
for Rabbi Shpeen 
 

The Rabbi Scott L. Shpeen  
Rabbinic Chair Endowment Fund 
Jenn and David Colman 
in celebration of Rabbi Shpeen 
 
Lynn and Andy Warheit  
in memory of Lee Greenberg 
 

Helping our  
Synagogue 

The Beautification Fund 
Lindsey and Justin Carl 
in memory of Edie Fischler 
 
Leslie and Barry Feinman 
in memory of Michelle Greenberg 
 
Harriet Greenberg 
in appreciation of Cantor Short 
 
Sara Lee and Barry larner 
in honor of the 60th anniversary of  
Pat and Bob Friedman 
 
Barb Rice and Chad McCarthy  
in memory of Edie Fischler 
 
The Ellen Herkowiz  
Judaic Art Fund 
Gloria Herkowitz in memory of 
Bailey and Rabbi Bert Bloom 
 
Gloria Herkowitz  
in memory of Jan Rubenstein 
 
Steve Ostroff and Thom Hunt 
in celebration of the engagement of 
Sara Schaffer and Michael Pollack 
 
Chari, Jacob and Louis 
in memory of Marlis Gumpel Winter 
 
The Cantor Jodi Schechtman 
Music Fund 
Steven Ostroff and Thom Hunt 
in appreciation of Judith and Peter 
Saidel hosting Meet & Greet 
 
Steven Ostroff and Thom Hunt 
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
Gene Laks and Michelle Rosen 
in celebration of Wisley Dupiche 
and his work for our Soup Kitchen 
 
Cookie and Peter Siegel 
in honor of the 60th anniversary of  
Pat and Bob Friedman 

Donations
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The General Fund 
Susan Sussman and David Ammerman 
in memory of Janice Rubenstein 
 
Frances and David Dembling  
in memory of  
Bailey and Rabbi Bert Bloom 
 
Alison, Caroline, Stephen, Sara  
and the whole mishpocha in  
celebration of the 55th anniversary  
of Jan and Lois Dorman 
 
Cynthia Freedman  
in memory of Bailey Bloom 
 
Cynthia Freedman  
in memory  of Jay Fisher Gordon  
 
Marla and Brad Gornstein 
in memory of Michelle Ginsburg 
 
Dianne Herkowits, Gail Powell  
and Kay Gonzalez in memory of  
Donald Herkowitz 
 
Lynn Hansen in honor of the late 
Dr. Robert C. Lieberman and the 
wonderful life he created with his 
beloved wife, Susan 
 
Elliott Marinstein  
in memory of Jay Fisher Gordon 
 
Rhea and Jay Marinstein 
in appreciation of Robyn Marinstein 
and all of her hard work 
 
Melissa and Ronald Greenberg 
in memory of Michelle Ginsburg 
 
Irene and Alan Richter  
in honor of the confirmation of  
Seth Madnick Marnin as a judge on 
the NYS Court of Claims 
 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg  
in honor of the special birthday  
of Carol Grand 
 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg 
in memory of Michelle Ginsburg 

Julie and Andrew Safranko 
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Jane and Garry Sanders  
in appreciation of Margie Dorkin 
 
Marilyn and Ron Silverman 
in honor of the special anniversary 
of Jane and Mark Levine 
 
Marilyn and Ron Silverman 
in honor of the special birthday of  
Mark Levine 
 
Ilene and Jerry Sykes 
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Laura Cohen and Mel Wilcove 
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
The Sisterhood General Fund 
Joni Lieberman Basen and Donald 
Basen in honor of the birth of  
Lennon, granddaughter of  
Robin and Ted Sobol 
 
Ellen and Alan Weintraub in memory 
of Jan Rubenstein 
 
The Thomas  M. Nathan Fund for 
Cemetery Maintenance 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner in  
appreciation of Jane and Mark Levine 
 
The Thomas  M. Nathan Fund for 
Cemetery Maintenance 
in memory of Edith Fischler, 
mother of Barbara (Mark) Warford 
Tracey and Derek Morrison 
Nancy Friedenthal and Ken Reed 
Maureen and Tom Resue 
The Shumway family 
Helen Weijola 
 
The Lurie Wander Sukkot  Fund 
Cynthia Freedman in honor of the 
bar mitzvah of Jack Lurie 
 
Eileen and Greg Lurie 
in celebration of the 60th anniversary 
of Marilyn and Larry Gordon 
 
Eileen and Greg Lurie in honor of the 
graduation of Leah Gornstein 
 
Eileen and Greg Lurie in honor of the 
graduation of Hannah Steil 
 
Eileen and Greg Lurie 
in memory of  
   Michelle Ginsberg 
   Scott Ginsburg 
   Paula Hecker 
 
Toby and Fred Wander  
in memory of  
   Michelle Ginsberg 
   Scott Ginsburg 
   Paula Hecker 
   Sylvia Metz 
 

Helping our 
World 

The David Goodman Reyut/  
Caring Community Fund 
Joni Lieberman Basen and Don Basen 
wishing a speedy recovery to  
Lee Lounsbury 
 
Cynthian Freedman  
in honor of Jill Goodman receiving the 
JFNENY President’s Award 
 
Cynthia Freedman  
in honor of the birth of Lennon Priore,  
granddaughter of Robin and Ted Sobol 
 
Jill Goodman and Artie Malkin 
in celebration of the birth of Avi,  
grandson of Debbie and Rick Sokoler 
 
Robyn and Ed Marinstein  
in honor of Jill Goodman receiving  
the JFNENY President’s Award 
 
The Mitzvah Day Fund 
Marlene and Howard Pressman in  
appreciation of Lois Dorman 
 
Marlene and Howard Pressman in 
celebration of the 50th anniversary  
of Lois and Jan Dorman 
 
Social Action Tzedakah Fund 
Susan and Ronald Backer 
in celebration of the special birthday 
of Jan Dorman 
 
Francine Berg in honor of the  
generosity of Margie and Rob Dorkin 
 
Howard Berkun 
in support of local migrant families 
 
Sorelle Brauth in memory of  
Bailey and Rabbi Bert Bloom 
 
Josie Kivort  
in memory of Bailey Bloom 
 
Judy and Stu Madinick  
in honor of Cynthia Freedman and 
Carol Rosenthal being recognized as  
Mensches by JFS 
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Anne and Michael Marmulstein 
in memory of Michelle Ginsberg 
 
Paramjit Pannu and family 
in support of our Soup Kitchen 
 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg 
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Linda and Larry Schechter  
in honor of the special birthday  
of Sherry Freedman 
 
Linda and Larry Schechter 
in honor of the special birthday  
of Carol Grand 
 
Debbie and Rick Sokoler 
in memory of Anita Cotton 
 
Arleen Stein in memory of  
Bailey and Rabbi Bert Bloom 
 
Michael Stulmaker in honor of the 
baby naming of Eva, granddaughter 
of Jane and Garry Sanders 
 
Social Action Tzedakah Fund 
in memory of Paula Hecker 
Susan and Ronald Backer  
Jessica and Alexander Brand 
Jane and David Kadish 
Anne and Michael Marmulstein  
Ellie Safranko 
 

Helping Our  
Children 

The Benjamin Mendel, Jr. URJ 
Camp Scholarship Fund 
Cathy and Saul Kimmel in honor of 
the graduation of Leah, granddaughter 
of Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg 
 
The David Iselin Memorial 
CBEYG Fund 
Madeline and Bret Kauffman 
in honor of the engagement of  
Jessica Marinstein to Josh Jess and 
David Marinstein to Lauren Platt 
 
Nancy Friedenthal and Ken Reed  
in honor of Rabbi Shpeen and his 
dedication to Beth Emeth 
 

The Fund for Jewish Education 
Ruth and Robert Brass 
 
Lois and Jan Dorman  
in memory of Sylvia Metz 
 
Marcy and Jeffrey Feinman  
in honor of the special birthday  
of Rabbi Weitzman 
 
David Friedfel  
and Lauren Simon-Friedfel 
 
Jane and Bill Ginsburgh 
 
Sarah and Rob Grundman in honor 
of Cantor Kohn for her time and  
wisdom shared with their daughter 
 
Shari Kushner and Usher Winslett in 
celebration of the special anniversary 
of Susan and Phil Kushner 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in celebration of the special birthday 
of Sherry Einhorn 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in memory of Michelle Greenberg 
  
Rebecca Meskin 
 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg 
in honor of the special birthday  
of Sherry Einhorn 
 
Karen Stern  
in memory of Michelle Greenberg 
 
The Larner Family  
Tree of Life Fund 
Helena and Neil Davidoff  
in memory of Michelle Ginsberg 
 
Helena and Neil Davidoff  
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
Elaine C. Freedman and family  
in memory of Alford E. Freedman 
and Robert J. Freedman 
 
Cynthia Freedman  
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Ceil and Richard Friedenthal  
in celebration of the special  
anniversary of Pat and Bob Friedman 
 
Ceil and Richard Friedenthal  
in celebration of the special birthday 
of Sara Lee Larner 
 
Nancy Friedenthal and Ken Reed  
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in honor of the special birthday of 
Gary Greenhouse 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner in honor 
of the special birthday of Jill Hildreth 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in honor of the special birthday  
of Mark Levine 

Sara Lee and Barry Larner in honor 
of the 60th wedding anniversary of 
Ceil and Richard Friedenthal 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in memory of Ira M. Bloom 
 
Sara Lee and Barry Larner  
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
Melissa and Michael Lurie  
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Bonnie and Stuart Rosenberg in 
honor of the graduation of Hannah 
Larner from University of Boulder  
 
Nancy Yaffee  
in memory of Scott Ginsburg 
 
Parenting Center Fund 
Joni Lieberman Basen and Don Basen 
in honor of the birth of Avi,  
grandson of Deb and Rick Sokoler 
  
Rosen Fund for Jewish Education 
Helene and Harry Kushner  
and family in celebration of the  
special anniversary of  
Phil and Susan Kushner 
 
Youth Scholarship Fund  
Roz Winston  
in memory of Jules Kerness 
 
The Ruth Sherman Linn Fund 
Margie and Larry Kirsch  
in honor of the 60th anniversary of  
Pat and Bob Friedman 
 
Margie and Larry Kirsch in honor of 
the special birthday of Jeffrey Sperry 
 
Margie and Larry Kirsch in honor of 
the constant support of Ellie Safranko  
 
Margie and Larry Kirsch 
in memory of Paula Hecker 
 
The Sisterhood YES Fund  
CBE Sisterhood in honor of the  
special birthday of Gloria Arnold 
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Rachel Saxe Adler 
Norma Tick Auerbach 
Mary Aufsesser 
Dorothy Livingston Barrick 
Milton J. Bass 
Irwin Isaac Berger 
Paulette Ellen Bohnen Coté 
Herman Davidoff 
Leon M. Einhorn 
Dr. Sidney I. Etkin 
Helen Facher 
David Alexander Fischer 
Rosalind L. Gefen 
Lester M. Golderman 
Laura Lozman Greenberg 
Dr. Lawrence Greenfield 
Thomas F. Hartnett 
Dr. Robert S. Heller 
Selig Horowitz 

Barbara Hellman Iselin 
Matilda G. Kimelblot 
Rose Lazarus Klein 
Dorothy Lincoln Kopp 
Freda Hoffman Kranson 
Gerson Levine 
Dr. Arthur I. Neuberg 
Alexander J. Perle 
Dr. Zvy Pomerantz 
Bertha Rogowski 
Sidney M. Rosenstock 
Chaylie Saxe 
Sally Shapiro 
Carol Myers Sherman 
Aaron Siegel 
Ann May Silverman 
Rita Sokoler 
Myron S. Strasser 
Marie Ulrich 

Shabbat of September 1 - 2 

Sarah Adler 
Abraham Berk 
Robert Blumberg 
William Boochever 
Norman Brickman 
Lawrence Chartoff 
Satie Cohn 
Anna Boochever deBeer 
Ann Lee Doling 
Miriam Maccoby  
   Netter, Esq. 
Lillian Kohn Fenster 
Robert B. Freedman 
Dr. Harriet Harris 
Betty J. Hegleman 
Harry Hellman 
N. Herschel Koblenz 
Malvina Hirschfeld 
Myer Illch 
Hannah Illch 
Rhea Fisher Jacobs 
Louis Katz 
Helen Markusfeld Krouner 
Morris I. Landau 
Sally G. Levine 

Florence M. Livingston 
Hattie Miller 
Pina Fleischman  
   Muhlfelder 
Jacob Myers 
Anna G. Nidetch 
Edith Nuss 
Beatrice H. Reohr 
Katherine (Kaki)  
   Fenster Riesner 
Florence Feinberg Rosen 
Dr. Leonard B. Rosen 
Annette Rosenstock 
Monas Rosenthal 
Raymond Segel 
Roslyn A. Siegal 
Lynn Madison Sitrin 
Amy Rosenstock Stark 
William H. Sumberg 
Eugene Urbach 
John A. Vellano 
David Weinberg 
William I. Wennar 
Pearl Werlin 
Laura Caplan Woodroe 

Shabbat of September 8 - 9 

Hannah Silberman  
   Abraham 
Fred S. Ackerman 
Gloria Maskin Alfred 
Sylvia S. Altmark 
Hattie Cohn 
Leah Goldstein Finks 
Esther Silverman Fleishman 
Jacob Abraham Freedman 
Paul H. Freedman 
George Goldberg 
George Raymond Gordon 

Sandra D. Graham 
Allan M. Greene 
Luzie Hatch 
Jessie Hirschfeld 
Floyd J. Kessler 
Alvin Kirsch 
Dr. Irwin Howard Lepow 
Joseph H. Levy 
Evelyn Tower Locke 
Lillian G. Menitoff 
Julius Ostroff 
Archie Pearlman 

Shabbat of September 15 - 16 

Jason Todd Alfred 
Samuel E. Aronowitz 
Yetta Berman 
Mildred Berman Binder 
Ira Martin Bloom 
Frank Blum 
Dr. Bertram B. Brown 
Dr. Aaron L. Buchman 
Richard J. Cummins 
Tilly K. Edelstein 
Arnold Elkind 
Linda L. Feinman 
Norman David Fenster 
Fanny Fisher 
Fred Gangberg 
Abraham Goldberg 
Samuel Goodman 
Beulah Grossman 
Helen Josephson Jasper 
Taubi Jeneroff Kaminsky 
Anthony Kleinberg 
Jesse S. Klugman 
Richard Bruce Koblintz 

Bernard L. Kramer 
Stanley Levine 
Julia B. Levy 
David G. Loeb 
Curtis Manasse 
Benjamin J. Mann 
Rose Merin 
Rosa Gerson Morje 
Myer Nussbaum 
Annie Russell Radner 
Philip R. Richter 
Dr. Mark Eric Rosenthal 
Howard W. Roth 
Charles Harry Schlang 
Nancy Mintz Sills 
Rose Marcus Silverstein 
Alan Richard Sims 
Isaac Stern 
Erna Stern 
Anatol Truskier 
Howard Victor Winston 
Louis Worthman 

Shabbat of September 22 - 23 

Reuben Alfred 
Oscar Bohnen 
Anna Landau Carp 
Marvin B. Clapkin 
Shirley Cohen 
Hugo Dublin 
Carol Eisen 
Ann Sporberg Fishell 
Lina Eliassof Fisher 
Shirley Flasterstein 
Mary Brody Fluster 
Sidney N. Fromm 
Etta Goodman 
Edith Gothelf 
Mona Karen Grosberg 
Simon Hegleman 
Allan L. Herkowitz 
Abraham Illch 
Gussie Katcher 
Louis Mayersohn 
Albert J. Menitoff 
Esther Moss 

Julius Muffson 
Murray R. Nathan 
Dorothy Blanche  
   Oppenheim 
Henry deBoer Perle 
Hannah Pohly 
Dr. Jeanne Rabin-Kanaan 
George Reiner 
Mayme Anker Rosenthal 
Louis Rubin 
David H. Shapiro 
Dr. Milton Siegal 
Rhoda Frank Sperber 
Robert J. Stein 
Henry E. Stern 
Esther Barnet Stern 
Rosa Swartz 
Kate Taube 
Louise Adessa Verfenstein 
Isaac Waldman 
Robert L. Weil 

Shabbat of September 29 - 30 

If you wish to have a name included on our Shabbat        
Kaddish list or have a question about a Kaddish name 
being recited, please contact Rebecca at 518.436.9761 x224 
or RMohr@BethEmethAlbany.org. Please submit requests 
by the Thursday of the week it is to be read.  

Yahrzeits

Arthur Raskin 
Sidney Richter 
Mildred S. Roth 
Robert K. Sperber 
Harry Sperry 
Grace Aronowitz Strasser 

Moses Strasser 
Rose G. Sumberg 
Lillian F. Thorn 
Minnie Rosenn Waldman 
Linda Anne Wolkenbreit 

Shabbat of September 15 - 16 (cont.) 
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Debbie Cohen, will be working as 
the Administrative Assistant to the 
Executive Director. 
She spent the last 5 years working  
for the Capital District Educational 
Opportunity Center.  
Debbie will be the first face that you 
see in the front office. She will be 
responsible for greeting visitors, 
sending thank you and acknowl-
edgement notes and answering 
questions from congregants and  
visitors. 
She can be reached at x221.

Debbie Schaffer, has assumed the 
new postition of Communications 
Director.  You  likely know her face 
as she has been the Bulletin Editor 
for 12 years, taught in our Religious 
School for 10 years and has been 
working in the office for the past 4 
years. 
Debbie will be responsible for the 
design, production and distribution 
of all Congregation Beth Emeth 
printed materials. She will also 
oversee our social media accounts, 
website and congregational emails. 
She can be reached at x222.

Andrea McNellis,  is our new        
Director of Program Operations. 
She comes to us from Los Angeles, 
where she was the Director of 
Jewish Learning Community  at 
Temple Beth Am. Andrea has a 
Master of Arts in Jewish Nonprofit 
Management and Master of Arts 
in Jewish Education, both from 
HUC. She will be responsible for 
developing, implementing,        
facilitating programming and 
other initiatives for current and           
prospective CBE members.   
She can be reached at x236.
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A L I S O N  J O H N S O N , M B A

www.hudsonrivercareers.com  |  518.482.5909 

 professional recruitment 
 outplacement

 career search strategies 
 resume preparation 

 
P: 518-464-3355           F: 518-464-3358  

2050 Western Avenue, Suite 100 
Guilderland, NY 12084 

www.artformsgalleryalbany.com 
artformsgallery1@aol.com
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Pioneer Plaza
652 Albany Shaker Road

Albany NY 12211

E: Info@pbins.com
P: 518-730-3200
F: 518-730-3199



CLERGY                             
Greg D. Weitzman        Senior Rabbi  
Emily H. Short               Cantor 
Spencer Mandell            Student Rabbi 
Scott L. Shpeen              Rabbi Emeritus 
 

STAFF 
Kathy Golderman                 
Shara L. Siegfeld 
Andrea McNellis 
Debbie Schaffer                     
 
 
OFFICERS 
Robyn Marinstein    
Melissa Greenberg    
Robert Kivort                             
Robin Sobol 
Kerryn Kent  
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                            
 

 

 
PAST PRESIDENTS

President 
1st Vice President 
2nd Vice President 
Treasurer 
Secretary 

Executive Director 
Dir. of Lifelong Learning 
Dir. of Program Operations 
Dir. of Communications  

Liz Albright 
Taylor Alfred 
Chad Bernstein 
Sara Bonder 
   Sisterhood President 
Diane Burman 
Erik Cooley 
Jackie Dupiche 
Barry Feinman 
Carolyn Ginsburg 
Aden Siegfeld 
   CBEYG President 

Jay Hurewitz  
   Brotherhood President 
Judy Kahn 
Karen Kaufman-White 
Caren Kotlow 
James Milstein 
Abby Nash 
Jessica Richer 
Brian Sinkoff 
Lori Strong

100 Academy Road 
Albany, NY 12208 
 

Phone: 518.436.9761 
 

The Einhorn Center for Jewish Education 
Phone: 518.432.1392 
 

BethEmethAlbany.org 
General Inquiries: 
info@BethEmethAlbany.org 
_____________________________ 
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NON-PROFIT ORG. 
US POSTAGE PAID 

ALBANY, NY 
PERMIT #32

Connect Belong Engage

Michael Lurie   
Andrew Safranko 
Lee Rosen 
Lauren Iselin 
Jill S. Goodman 
Garry Sanders 
Jan Reiss-Weitzman 
Arthur J. Siegel 

Cathy Kimmel 
Ilene S. Sykes 
Laurence G. Barnet 
Steven L. Einhorn 
Fred B. Wander 
Charles M. Stern 
Marvin A. Freedman 

 
Join Sisterhood at 
Proctors Theater  

October 29

 
Sukkah & Shake 

for young families 
 

September 30 at 9:00 am 
 

https://www.bethemethalbany.org/event/mrs.-doubtfire.html

